
	

	
	



	

SOUTHERN NEVADA MODEL T CLUB 
 

Minutes of the November 12, 2019 Meeting 
 

Meeting called to order 7:00 pm by Terry Handy, President 
 

OFFICERS ROLL  PRESIDENT  TERRY HANDY 
VICE PRESIDENT EUGENE RAMSEY 
SECRETARY  CHERYL SAGO 
TREASURER  HAROLD MANN 
MEMBERSHIP  GARY COOPER    
TOUR MASTER  JOHN WARREN  
TOUR MASTER  DE DE LAGROW  
NEWSLETTER  HAROLD MANN 
HISTORIAN  TERRY SAGO 

 

NEW MEMBERS None   
 

SECRETARY REPORT   Minutes of the last meeting were voted on and approved. Tony Benton attended 
   as a guest of DeDe and Frog. Welcome Tony. 
 
   
TREASURERS REPORT  BEGINNING   $ 2205.91 

50/ 50 Drawing   $     35.00 
Winner (Sue Wilson)  $   -18.00 
H. Mann Christmas  $     50.00 
Re Ups (4)   $  -120.00 
Newsletter Nov   $    -80.35 
Stamps    $    -30.00 
****************************************************** 
ENDING BALANCE  $ 2282.56 
 

VP REPORT  None
 
HISTORIAN REPORT Terry has been busy scanning photos for the Christmas party slide show. He 

thanked DeDe for her help identifying photos. 
    
MEMBER REPORT Gary brought photos for the Historian. No membership report.  
 
TOUR MASTERS John announced the Saturday tours as follows: 
   Nov 16-Black Bear Diner (on Sahara) 
   Nov 23-Dennys in Jean 
   Nov 30-Vickies Diner 
   Dec 7-Christmas Party at Macaroni Grill 
 
NEWSLETTER   Harold reported he got it out again, send him photos and articles. 
 
OLD BUSINESS DeDe discussed possible change of venue for club meeting to Winchell’s at 199 

E. Warm Springs. It was discussed that there may be a Saturday breakfast 
scheduled to go there as a dry run. She also reported that Pat Black had 
investigated the equestrian park at Warm Springs and Decatur area as a 
possible place for the 2020 picnic. It is first come, first served and Harold said 
we must get confirmation from the Model A club before a change could be 
made, and he must know by 2nd week in Jan. DeDe will get back to him. 

 
NEW BUSINESS New Officers were voted in for 2020 and …wait for it…All officers agreed to stay 

on for the next year! Congratulations officers, you RULE!!! 
 Gary Cooper is looking for 27 Roadster parts, and Ron Orr is looking for small 

brass screws. Contact them if you can help. President Terry asked Cheryl to be 
in charge of everyone’s emails for future reference. 

 
50/50 DRAWING Won by Jerry Karr, $33 to Jerry and $32 to the club. Meeting adjourned 7:45pm. 



	

	
	

	

	 	 	 	
	

	



	

Good	Job	John	Warren!	
	

	
	

It	was	1973,	my	first	day	on	a	new	job.	I	pulled	up	in	the	parking	lot	with	my	piece	of	crap	
’63	Chevy	and	parking	next	to	me	was	this	“Fonzy”	look	alike	guy	backing	in	with	his	’55	Chevy.	I	
look	over	and	his	windows	are	going	up,	but	I	don’t	see	him	cranking	anything,	he’s	just	sitting	
there.	 Guess	 what,	 he	 has	 electric	 windows	 on	 a	 ’55	 Chevy.	 Then	 I	 find	 out	 he	 also	 has	 air	
conditioning.	Keep	in	mind	this	is	1973,	nobody	would	have	a	’55	with	electric	windows	and	AC.	
This	 fellow	was	named	Jon	Huber.	A	couple	of	years	 into	my	work	there,	 Jon	became	my	boss.	
Our	business	was	working	in	a	machine	shop	in	the	aerospace	world,	but	Jon	always	talked	cars.	
Our	bosses,	our	fellow	employees	and	all	of	our	customers	relied	on	Jon	to	help	them	with	their	
car	 problems.	 It	was	 said	 that	 if	 Jon	 opened	 your	 hood,	 your	 car	would	 run	better.	 You	 know	
what,	 I	witnessed	 that	on	 several	occasions.	 Jon	has	 since	passed	away,	but	he	was	one	of	my	
early	mentors	in	life	and	I	think	about	him	often.	

Recently	I	discovered	another	fellow	that	has	those	same	qualities.	He	can	do	the	“laying	
on	of	hands”	on	your	car	and	it	runs	better.		I	came	home	from	the	optometrist	and	here	is	John	
Warren	 in	my	garage	tuning	up	my	Model	T.	 	Santa	Claus	had	done	an	early	delivery	and	John	
had	already	installed	all	the	parts,	cleaned	my	coils	and	had	it	running	like	a	new	car.		We	took	it	
around	the	block	and	he	said	we	needed	to	adjust	the	bands.	 	Ten	minutes	later,	that	was	done	
too.	 	 I	 now	have	 a	 completely	 different	 car.	 It	 goes	 like	 hell	 and	 stops	 too.	 I	 did	my	new	 land	
speed	record	of	45	mph.	Oh,	Oh,	it’s	supposed	to	be	a	25mph	speed	limit,	oh	well.		

Thanks	John,	you	have	the	gift.	
	

	

	
	

On	a	lighter	note,	there	is	three	year	old	Octavius	Simper,	grandson	of	Terry	&	Cheryl.	He	
comes	over	the	other	day	and	tells	Grandma	that	they	are	getting	new	concrete.	He	tells	her	that	
concrete	is	the	strongest	thing	in	the	world.	It	comes	out	wet	and	then	hardens.	He	clenches	his	
fist	and	shakes	them	demonstrating	it’s	hardness.	Grandma	asks	him	how	he	knows	all	this	about	
concrete.	He	tells	her	his	Mom	told	him.	Grandma	says	your	Mom	must	be	pretty	smart.	He	says	
she	is,	but	she	doesn’t	know	much	about	Model	T’s.	



	

	
	



	

	


